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Message from the President 

Hello fellow GLATC members! 
 
  Well, the summer is starting to wind down, but we are still pretty busy with upcoming events. We have the Labor Day parade 
in Manton, the Mackinac Bridge Crossing, the Springfield Park show in Fife Lake, and the Samels Farm Harvest event in Octo-
ber. Dates and times along with Greg's meticulous details can be found later in the newsletter. 
 
  The 54th annual Buckley Old Engine Show is now in the books. It was great to be back at the show! Despite the blazing heat, 
our club had a really nice showing of tractors. Everything went very smoothly. We had a great time and enjoyed visiting with all 
the members. In attendance was AJ and Jill Shannon with 6 tractors, Steve Larson with 1 tractor, Keith Stewart and family with 
4 tractors, Bill Hecker with 1 tractor, Kevin Chilson and family with 5 tractors, Gerald Delancey with 1 tractor, Duke Elsner with 
1 tractor, and Mike Polega and family with 6 tractors. I want to give a HUGE THANK YOU to all those that attended and made 
our club really stand out!!  
 
  As you all know, the bridge crossing is right around the corner on Saturday, September 11, 2021. I just wanted to share an 
interesting note that Owosso Tractor Parts did hit the 1500 tractors goal! Outstanding! Greg has all the details for the crossing 
in his article. Please be sure to check that out! 
 
  This year marks the 30th anniversary of the Great Lakes Antique Tractor Club! This is a HUGE milestone for us! At the August 
14th, 2021 membership meeting, we decided to recognize our club's achievement by ordering something we can hand out as a 
token, but at the same time, advertise who we are! In the past, we have done stickers, magnetic decals, hats, and shirts. This 
time, we went with ink pens! These are nice pens with a metallic body, twist to open, have a stylus built into the end, and we 
have 4 colors to choose from- orange, red, blue, and green. They have a tractor logo along with the words "Great Lakes An-
tique Tractor Club, since 1991" printed on them. We will have these available at the meetings and events, so make sure you 
grab a couple of these cool pens! 
 
  Finally, please take note that we WILL NOT be having a membership meeting in September. The weekends are all booked 
with events, and we could not find a good date to hold a meeting. So, the next meeting will be on October 9th, 2021. The Octo-
ber newsletter will have the time, which the board will have to decide on along with whether or not the meeting will be potluck. 
We will be sure to include that information in the newsletter and on our club website- www.greatlakesantiquetractorclub.org. 
The October meeting will be when we hold our annual board elections and elections of the club officers. This will also be the 
final meeting of 2021. The November newsletter will detail the elections and club proceedings from the October meeting.  
 
  Stay safe and I hope to see you all soon! 
 
Mike Polega 
President 
Great Lakes Antique Tractor Club 

 

http://www.greatlakesantiquetractorclub.org/


2021 Schedule of Events 
MANTON LABOR DAY PARADE 
MONDAY, SEPTEMBER 06, 2021 

LINE UP:  9:00 AM   PARADE:  10:00 AM 
 
The parade line up is on Fifth Street along side of Manton Elementary School.  The recommendation is 
to park the rigs on Fifth Street and deploy from there.  Halfway along, Fifth Street turns into a one way 
street.  There is also a parking lot on the south side of the street. 
 
Manton can be accessed from exit 191 from U.S. 131 to Business U.S. 131/M-42.  Turn west.  Maple 
Street is 0.7 mile from the overpasses (or, if you are British, the fly overs).  Just before the intersection, 
looking to the left, you will see a sign pointing to the Dutchman Tree Farm processing center.  Just west 
of that sign will be the sign for Avon Automotive.  Maple Street is the first street past that.  Turn right 
(north) and proceed to Fifth Street and park along side the street.  The other option may be the parking 
lot on the south side of the street. 
 
If you miss that, go to the blinker light intersection, turn right (north) and go to Fifth Street (just beyond 
Thirlby Auto Parts).  That will likely work since, I am speculating, that no one is going to be overly 
exercised to proceed the wrong way for that short of distance on that date. 
 
The parade proceeds north on Business U.S. 131 to Main Street. (Shell station on southwest corner; 
United Methodist Church on the north east corner). The parade turns left (west) on Main Street. The 
parade more or less ends at Indiana Street which is a little way up the hill. 
 
There are a number of ways to get back.  One possibility is to go south (left) on Indiana 0.1 to South 
Street.  Turn east (left) on South Street to return to the school campus  --- or close enough for 
government work.  South Street can be noted by the pink fire hydrant and guard rail.  The only 
problems with these landmarks are that they are partially obscured by bushes. 
 
                                                                    OWOSSO TRACTOR PART 
                                        2021 ANNUAL MACKINAC BRIDGE ANTIQUE TRACTOR CROSSING 

SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 11, 2021 - SUNDAY, SEPTEMBER 12, 2021 
 
Well, welcome to the 2021 edition of 'the shortest distance between two points is under construction.' 
 
In Charlevoix County, they are rebuilding U.S. 131 through the City of Boyne Falls.  As indicated last 
month, this is a major rebuild, infrastructure and all.  As of August 13th, a northbound lane is open; 
the southbound lanes are detoured.  The caveat to this is that on the north side of the city, while workable, 
the lane narrows.  
 
Also in Charlevoix County, they are rebuilding 7 miles of U.S. 31 from just south of the City of 
Charlevoix to Attwood to the south.  Traffic is detoured using Attwood Road and Marion Center 
Road.  Both of these projects are scheduled for completion in October.  
 
On the good news side, it appears that there are no projects, or at least major ones, on I-75 from 
Gaylord north.  No guarantee, but that is what MDOT's web site said. 
 
The I-75 Business Loop downtown St. Ignace was scheduled for resurfacing.  Again, as of 
August 13, that work has been completed and ended short of the downtown area. 



 
 

The approaches to the staging area (assuming all our members are coming from the south) are northbound I-75 to Mackinac 
City exit 338 to NICOLET STREET.  The landmark for Central Avenue is the Weinerlicious Restaurant, 102 Central Avenue, 
with the large hot dog on the roof on the southeast corner of the intersection.  Turn left (west) on CENTRAL AVENUE. 
 
The second option is northbound I-75 to exit 339 for JAMET STREET,  Mackinaw City.  Turn right (southbound) on NICOLET 
STREET to CENTRAL AVENUE.  Turn right (west) on Central Avenue.  Darrow's Pit is 1.6 miles on the south side of the road. 
 
Upon arrival at Darrow's Pit, you will be given by a volunteer an event book and a map of where the club is parked. Volunteers 
will either have a "volunteer" shirt or a yellow or orange safety vest. On Saturday, the volunteers will begin staffing the staging 
area at 6:30 AM. 
 
They emphasize that you arrive on Thursday or Friday and NOT ON SATURDAY MORNING. 
One exception is that there is a provision that tractors may be delivered between midnight Friday 
and 5:00 AM Saturday morning  --- but hardly recommended. 
 
They want to keep Central Avenue clear for the inbound buses and to initiate the parade.  In 2019 there was a problem of park-
ing on Central Avenue that created problems.  Please take your rig to the unloading area in the back to deploy it.  They want to 
avoid dawdling blockages.  To that end, as you traverse the dusty trail, the volunteers will be assertive in urging you along.  It is 
almost like starting to hear Frankie Laine intone: 
                                                       Rollin,' rollin,' rollin,' 
                                                       Rollin,' rollin,' rollin,' 
                                                 Keep movin,' movin,' movin,' 
                                                 Though they're disapprovain,' 
                                                    Keep them dogies movin' 
                                                             RAWHIDE! 
 
Our assigned location this year is M-8.  We are between Heritage Farmer and Farm Club of Southeast Indiana.   
There are 51 clubs registered. 
 
Upon unloading and positioning, proceed to the information tent.  There you can buy Saturday AM and Saturday PM bus tickets 
at $5.00 each.  Raffle tickets are also available.  There will be people mover' in the pit area.  A food truck will also be at the 
south site from Wednesday through Saturday.  Once again this year there will again be a food drive/money collection for the 
local food banks.  Donated foods should be non-perishable.  The public is welcome to tour the pit from 3:00 PM to 6:00 PM 
Friday night.  The public is also welcome to view the tractors parked at Little Bear from 12:00 PM to 5:00PM on Saturday. 
 
In the last two years, Little Bear has seen the development of baseball diamonds to the north of the building.  Beyond that is 
the remaining gravel section with the loading docks.  Trailers are not to be parked in the area.  Parking on the paved lot portion 
is inviting a tow away.  It would appear that vehicles may be able to be parked there on Saturday morning  -- just no 
trailers. 
 
Busing from Little Bear to the staging area will be available from 5:00 AM to 8:00 AM.  It  is not recommended that the 8:00 AM 
bus be used unless there is an absolute necessity. The PM buses returning to Darrow's Pit will be operating from 11:00 AM to 
4:00 PM Saturday afternoon.  This will allow you to return to pick up your rig if you parked it at the back of the staging area 
during the even 
 
Please be aware that the Mackinac Bridge Authority does oversize load escorts at 7:00 AM If  permits for such were filed and 
issued.  Owosso Tractor will monitor this to make sure the buses clear.  The event will be delayed to accommodate such a wait 
if necessary. In 2018, the Authority did a couple of oversize load crossings early evening the night before to keep the morning 
clear.  Depends on the circumstances. 
 
This year there will be a remembrance of September 11, 2001.  Participants who are first responders, public safety, and medi-
cal are asked, if possible, to wear their uniforms. There is also a request for flags  --- lots and lots of flags.  It is requested that 
on that morning participants be at their tractors by 8:00 AM.  All tractors should be shut down at 8:15 AM. 
 
 
     



Participants are asked to gather at the fire truck for the opening ceremony and September 11th Tribute.  There will be a 
MOMENT OF SILENCE at 8:46 AM.  The National Anthem and flag raising will occur.  The parade is scheduled to start at 
9:00 AM 
 
The medallions will be issued to the club representative (Dave) to be issued to the members. They are to be affixed to the 
right front corner of the tractor, or in the alternative, the right side of the hood area.  Tractors that do not have a valid medal-
lion are not allowed to participate.  At the end of the day, you may want to secure your medallion to preclude 
theft as a souvenir. 
 
Each tractor must be equipped with a tow strap or chain.  In the event of a tow, the driver of the tractor being towed should 
be sitting down and in full control of the tractor.  It is also the responsibility of the towed vehicle to keep the tow strap/chain 
snug so there is not a repeat of the roll over accident in 2018.  The towed tractor should not go into downtown 
St. Ignace (like, around the curve), but rather pull off into Family Fare parking lot. Moderate speed is profoundly important. 
 
We are in the group this year that goes to downtown Mackinaw City to stage.   Owosso has indicated that 10 MPH is the 
minimum speed.  It is important, if possible, to avoid large gaps in the line.  The tractors proceed to the Little Bear Arena, 
275 Marquette Street, St. Ignace 49781 (behind Lynn Auto Parts NAPA store).  You will likely be directed to use 
Reagon Street to proceed to Little Bear.  Driftwood Restaurant & Motel is on one corner and Lehto's Pastries on the north 
side of the intersection. 
 
Once at Little Bear, Heart of Michigan Tractor Club will direct the placement of tractors in the paved area of the parking 
lot.  Once there, lunch is available at the Arena from 11:00 AM to 3:00 PM.  There is a separate charge.  Restrooms are 
also available inside the facility. 
 
As to the matter of parking rigs, as mentioned, they do no want trailers parked at Little Bear  --- only brought in for load-
ing.  This leaves the same three options as last time. One is to park at the back of Darrow's Pit and use the buses to get 
back after the event to pick up the rig.  The second is if your motel/hotel/campground has an area to park your rig.  The 
third option  --- choke, choke --- is the parking area at the airport. 
 
To get to the airport parking area, go north on North State Street/I-75 Business Route to North Airport Road.  The 
Tradewinds Motel is just south of the corner.  It is 1.6 miles north of Marquette Street Intersection (NAPA Auto Parts).  The 
parking area is to the west end of the road.  There is no loading dock at this site.  There is a loading dock 
at Little Bear. 
As noted in years gone by, the gravel road is very rough and as of two weeks ago does 
not appear that it has been graded.  Also, be aware that the turn lane on northbound 
North State Street ends just shy of North Airport Road.  You will be turning from 
the travel lane. 
 
A bunch of miscellaneous matters: 
 
Shut off fuel when parked. Take your key with you. We have 12 tractors registered.  The recommendation is for a fire extin-
guisher for every 5 tractors.  Three or more would be good.  Make sure the charge is valid and the nozzle is clear. 
You do not need a slow moving triangle while on the crossing; but any other time one is required. 
DO NOT proceed west of the Bridge on U.S. - 2 with your tractor.  Tickets can be issued. 
Make sure that flags are profoundly secure.  Likewise with personal items like coolers. There is a zero tolerance policy for 
alcohol consumption.  "If you drink, don't drive, don't even putt."  Dean Martin  (or in our case,  putt, putt, putt.  Yea, I know, 
sick) 
Security will be on-site at Darrow's during the nights from Wednesday through 
Friday nights.  They will be based in a camper parked on the grounds. 
 



Information Tent Hours: 
Wednesday    Darrow's Pit    9:00 AM to 6:00 PM 
Thursday       Darrow's Pit    9:00 AM to 6:00 PM 
Friday           Darrow's Pit    8:00 AM to 7:00 PM 
Saturday       Darrow's Pit    6:00 AM to 8:00 AM 
Saturday       Little Bear     10:30 AM to 5:00 PM 
 
There are several events post event.   Tractor games will be held on Saturday afternoon from 3:00 to 6:00 PM.  They will also-
take place on Sunday from 8:00 AM to 10:00 AM.  Tractor line up for the St. Ignace downtown paradewill begin at 12:15; the 
parade starts at 12:30 PM 
 
The event officially ends at 2:30 PM Sunday. 

 15TH ANNUAL ANTIQUE TRACTOR MEET 
           SPRINGFIELD PARK & RECREATION AREA 

                                SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 18, 2021  11:00 AM TO 4:00 PM 
 
The Springfield Park Antique Tractor Meet will be held at their park located at Lund Road SW. It is also known as Carly's Hill. 
 
Directions from Kalkaska:  Take M-66 south to Lund Road.  Turn right and go 4 miles to Creighton Road.   Turn left 1/4 mile to 
the pavilion area. Directions from Fife Lake:  East 1 1/4 mile from U.S. 131 to Coster Road.  Take Coster SE 1 1/2 miles to 
Lund Road.  Turn left and go 2 miles to Creighton Road.  Turn right and go 1/4 mile to the pavilion area. 
 
Among the events will be the Slow Race, Barrel Roll, and Tractor Golf.  There will also 
be bingo and a pie auction.  Live music will be presented, food available, and kids games. 
 
DEPARTMENT OF OOPS! 
 
My annual show directory noted that the Wellington Antique & Engine Show was on a date TBD.  I sent the e-mail asking if a 
date had been established.  There was no reply. The likely reason is that the event actually took place on August 06, 07, & 08. 
Maybe next year, 
 
Thanks to Gerald Delancey for the excellent punt this morning at the Kingsley Heritage Parade.  The municipal parking lot, as 
you know, was supposed to be able to accommodate our rigs toward the back.  The village manager said that his experience 
was that there was plenty of room.  Except, someone forgot to tell him about the 5K run participants  that were directed to park 
in that lot.  Gerald knew the work around and went to the line up site via other streets.  Pays to live in the neighbor-
hood.   Meanwhile, back in the lot, ultimately by 10:15 there was enough room to allow for other members to park.  Next year I'll 
know to ask 'the rest of the story' of the parade committee. 
 
Greg Hansmeier 
 



Raffle Results for 
Meeting Held 

August 14, 2021 
50-50 drawing 
 
We split the funds up to make it a little more interesting. 
 
$7.00 prize - Congratulations to Mike Polega 
$10.00 prize - Congratulations to A.J. Shannon 
 
The Club gained $15.00 to the coffers from this drawing. 
 
Thanks to Justin Polega for selling tickets, and Shannon Polega for separating the tickets. 
 
Since there will not be a September meeting, we will try to have some special prizes to raffle off at the 
Annual Election of Officers in October. We hope to see you all there! 
 
Respectively submitted, 
Sandy Boals, treasurer 



Annual Charitable Donations 
 
Each year the GLATC donates up to $300.00 to other charitable organizations. Due to the pandemic less money came in 
during the 2020-2021 Fiscal Year. The Board elected to cut the donations in half rather than not give anything. 
 
At the August 14, 2021 meeting, Club members voted to approve the following: 
 
Support the Meijer ñSimply Giveò matching fund program. This program runs year-round, rotating  to help keep food pan-
tries in our communities well-stocked, no matter the season. The local partnering food pantries are rotated throughout the 
year to ensure broader outreach in our communities. The current Fall Campaign runs through October 2, 2021. Shoppers 
are encouraged to purchase a $10 Simply Give Donation Card at the check out. Once purchased, Meijer will match the 
funds. The donation is converted to ñfood onlyò gift cards and donated directly to the local food pantry selected by the store. 
The only exception to ñfood onlyò is the inclusion of baby food, formula, diapers, and wipes. If you shop at Meijer, please 
consider your individual donation to this worthy cause.  
 
Donation #1 - $50.00 
Using Club funds, Ted and Sandy Boals will purchase two cards at Acme Meijer, Mike and Shannon Polega will purchase 
two cards at Cadillac Meijer, and Dale and Betty Hassett will purchase one card at Gaylord Meijer. These cards will be 
purchased on August 28th when Meijer is tripling their match, in essence making our donation a $150.00 value. 
 
Designated Food Pantries: 
Acme Meijer has chosen the Northern Food Coalition. 
Cadillac Meijer has chosen the Salvation Army of Cadillac. 
Gaylord Meijer has chosen Otsego County Community Food Pantry. 
 
Donation #2 - $50.00 
Veterans Housing: Placing displaced or homeless veterans in a safe, secure, home. 
 
The idea is to have the nonprofit function almost as a bank for clients to allow the purchase or management of homes 
through the organization, and then veterans can enter interest-free land contracts or simply rent the space. The goal is safe 
and secure housing for military veterans, Griffith said. 
 
More information about the nonprofit is available at vethousing.org online, or by contacting Griffith 
at m.griffith@vethousing.org or 281-536-5633. 
 
If you wish to make a personal donation, contributions can be mailed via check or money order to: 
Veterans Housing USA, 801 S. Garfield Ave., #151, Traverse City MI 49686 
 
Donation #3 - $50.00 
Salvation Army Traverse City Food Pantry 
 
The Salvation Army, Traverse City provides food, nutrition, and fellowship to area individuals and families experienc-
ing hunger through the Community Meal program, Free Food Market, and Food Pantry at the Community Center at 1239 
Barlow Street. 
Help Make a Difference 
We have a critical ongoing need for the following items. 

Canned meat/tuna/chicken 
Pasta and pasta sauce  
Soups and stews 
Hot and cold cereal 
Canned and dried fruit  
Fruit snacks 
Baby food and formula 
Basic hygiene items are always gratefully accepted as well 
 

Food donations and financial support are accepted Monday - Friday, 9 - 4pm at The Salvation Army Community Center, 
1239 Barlow Street, Traverse City.  
 
 

http://vethousing.org/
mailto:m.griffith@vethousing.org


Justinõs Die Cast Corner 
 

Due to scheduling issues Justin wasnôt able to  
complete his article.  However he hopes to remedy 
this and have his article ready again in October.  
Thanks for your patience! 
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